From: Rowland Bratt 
Sent: 03 May 2017 17:14
To: Judith Ward
Cc: Bob Neville; Duncan Klitgaard; Stephen Megilley
Subject: 17/00316/F

Dear Judith
I’m writing in regards to your detailed landscape response to the proposed off-site attenuation feature south of the CALA Homes site in Bodicote, application 17/00316/F. 
I have a direct interest in this application because the attenuation feature would be located in my field and with my agreement. I have also had some input on its design so far and the bund has been designed and positioned so that it will be available to be used in the future to attenuate drainage from not just the residential developments but also the the existing garden centre, farm buildings and some of the main road, which are all currently unattenuated.
I note that at the moment you have outlined a number of concerns in regards to the landscape impact of the proposed design and its being located off-site. 
While I understand your objection on principle to the off-site location, I feel it would be worth making an exception in this case because of the added benefit of the bund being able to attenuate additional planned development and the existing farm site and buildings. There is also merit from a sustainability perspective because CALA’s proposed alternative involves using deeply buried plastic box culverts and the excavating and removing of large amounts of material off site. It's worth adding that the original planning consent for CALA's site (11/00617/OUT) was approved with off-site attenuation. 
In regards to the concerns you have raised on landscape impact, I do think that we need to respond to those and can do so. There is still scope for me to suggest amendments to the proposed design and mitigate the potential landscape impact. 
Considering the impact on the tree belt, if CALA were to revert to attenuation on-site their proposed buried box culvert scheme would still involve having to come through the woodland with the same piping and associated removal of trees. CALA have maximised the amount of on-site infiltration being carried out but there is still an amount of water that will need to be piped off site and through the trees at some point along their length. This application is a good opportunity to decide on the best way of achieving that with minimal landscape impact. With that in mind, I think the width of the proposed corridor through the trees could be reduced slightly. I also think we could probably amend the angle at which the pipe and swale cross through the trees or introduce an 'elbow' angle to them as they cross so as to block any direct view of land behind. From a visual perspective this would hopefully better preserve the integrity of the landscape barrier here. 
In regards to the design of the proposed bund, while I think it would be difficult to reduce the actual height itself, I think we could soften the sloping of the bund to help it blend into the landscape better and we could also round off the top of the bund so that it does not appear too flat or artificial. While the drawing submitted does not clearly show the heights of the surrounding landscape, the bund itself would still sit at its highest point significantly lower than the ground to either side of it (the bund top height of 99.85 compares to the adjacent slope heights on either side of circa 109 and 108.5; it also compares to the lowest point of the ground of the tree belt behind it of 101.5). It would be fairly easy to soften the slope of the bund to around a 25% gradient (currently 33%) which would be consistent with the slope of the land to either side.    
The bund itself will be re-covered in top soil which will carry on supporting crops on the field and be capable of being farmed consistently with the other parts of the field around it. With the attenuation basin being dry for most of the year there would be no discernable loss of agricultural production.
In regards to the timber trip rail, I absolutely agree, I will get CALA to remove this and don’t see the point of it either. 
Finally I note that OCC have lifted their previous holding objection and have suggested a reed bed area be added - I think this is a good idea. 
Kind regards
Rowland Bratt  
 

